NEWSLETTER - SEPTEMBER 1998

Back to news

RESULTS

GEELONG COMPS:

TINIES

- 1st Song:
- 3rd Freearm (Team 1):
- HM Rods(Team 1), Folk Dance:
- HC Freearm (Team 2), Rods (Team 2)

SUB-JNRS

- 1st Freearm (Team 1), Rods(Team 1):
- 2nd March, Aesthetic (Team 1), Song
- HM Clubs(Team 1)
- HC Freearm(Team 2)

JUNIORS

- 1st March, Clubs (Team 1), Freearm (Team 1), Rods (Team 1), Aesthetic (Team 1), Folk Dance, Stage Presentation:
- 3rd Clubs (Team 2), Aesthetic (Team 2):
- HM Freearm (Team 2), Rods (Team 2)

INTERS

- 1st March, Clubs(Team 1), Freearm(Team 1), Rods(Team 1), Aesthetic(Team 1), Song and Dance, Spec.
- 2nd Freearm(Team 2), Rods(Team 2)
- 3rd Folk Dance HM Clubs(Team 2), Aesthetic (Team 2)

Aggregate Winners - Sub-Juniors, Juniors and Intermediates

NORTHERN COMPS:

SUB-JNRS

- 1st Song:
- 2nd March:
- 3rd Freearm (Team 1), Rods (Team 1), Aesthetic (Team 1):
- HM Aesthetic (Team 2):
- HC Freearm (Team 2), Rods(Team 2)

CVI:

JUNIORS

- 1st March:
- 2nd Freearm (Team 1):
- 3rd Clubs (Team 1):
- HM Rods (Team 1), Folk Dance:
- HC Stage Presentation

INTERS

- 1st Freearm (Team 1), Rods (Team 1), Clubs (Team 1), Spec.
- 2nd Aesthetic (Team 1), Song and Dance
- HM March, Folk Dance, Freearm (Team 2)
- HC Rods (Team 2)

Aggregate Winner

STATE CHAMPIONS

Congratulations to the Intermediates who, by winning the aggregate at the CVI competition, are now the DIVISION 2 INTERMEDIATE STATE CHAMPIONS!!!!!! All the girls worked beautifully with wonderful results.

GEELONG COMPS

Due mainly to the low entry numbers, our Geelong Competitions will finish with a small loss. As this is one of our major fundraisers this will cause problems financially so we do need everyone to please pay their accounts as soon as possible. Hopefully next year our entries will again be high.

We would have made quite a large loss if not for our wonderful sponsors. Thank you to all those who arranged sponsors for us.

Thanks also to all our wonderful helpers and in particular:-

- Our announcers Alison George, Kim Hassan and Sharon Cochrane
- Our timekeeper Carol Caldwell
- Anthea Bottrell who ran our canteen. She organized <u>everything</u> and was first to arrive and last to leave all weekend. Thank you Anthea for a wonderful job.
- Mick Napoli for trucking over all our props as well as all our "equipment".
- Alberto De La Cruz for providing the BBQ

BABY BOY!!

Congratulations to Melanie and Ian Burnett on the birth of BAIDEN WILLIAM. Melanie is our Tinies teacher.

WEDDING

All our best wishes go to Cheryl – the Sub-Junior assistant teacher – who is getting married to Graeme on Saturday 10th October. All the best for a wonderful day and a wonderful future.

BBQ FOR SALE

The BBQ we used at our Geelong Comps. is for sale if anyone is interested. The cost is \$150 for the four burner BBQ and gas bottle. Please see Alberto De La Cruz or your Duty Mum.

LEVELS

Classes for Levels girls will begin on Saturday 26th September from 2 – 3.30pm.

SOLOS

Anyone interested in doing a solo next year please see Maree or Donna.

PRESENTATION NIGHT

Presentation Night this year will be on Thursday night the 3rd of December. Please keep this date free.

VIDEOS

If anyone would like a copy of the Junior or Intermediate CVI video please see Rhonda. Cost is \$5 and please provide your own tape. This is a fund raiser for the Club.

LAMINGTONS

Return dates for lamington orders are the 5th, 7th and 8th of October. Delivery dates will be the 19th, 21st and 22nd of October.

NEXT MEETING

Next meeting will be Thursday 22nd October at 7.30pm.

COSTUMES

Would all mums who are in charge of a set of leotards please make sure they are washed after each competition. The leg tan marks need to be removed each time.

We would also ask you to check each leotard to see if any repairs are required ie split seams or lost sequins. If you are unable to repair them please see your Duty Mum who will arrange for someone to do it. We are relying on the mums in charge of sets to make sure they are looking perfect on stage.

EXTRA PRACTICES

We have had to put in a few extra practices for the Juniors and Subs. With only one week between school holidays and our most important competition – South Street – the girls need to have at least a couple of practices with the complete team.

PROBLEMS

If anyone has any problems, worries or questions about the girls or the Club please feel free to ring Maree and discuss things. You can contact her on 52554471.